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Road closure on Jenolan Caves Road 
at Hampton 

Jenolan Caves Road – Hampton slope repair  
January 2024 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work and 
pays respect to Elders past and present. 

The NSW Government is funding the 
repair of Jenolan Caves Road at 
Hampton 

Lead contractor, McIlwain will be undertaking 
essential work on behalf of Transport for NSW to 
prepare the site for the commencement of the 
remediation of the Hampton Slope. 

The works will commence from the 16 January 
and the entire project is expected to be 
completed by September 2024, weather 
permitting. 

To safely enable the work, a number of full road 
closures at the site will be required. 

We will provide a monthly update on works and 
closure dates as the project progresses.  

What work are we doing?  

During January, we are carrying out essential 
vegetation removal work which requires the road 
to be closed. 

The terrain around the Hampton slope is very 
challenging and in order to provide safe access 
and remediate the slope failure, approximately 
20 trees and vegetation will need to be removed.  

When and where we’ll be working 

To facilitate the work, a series of closures of 
Jenolan Caves Road at Hampton will be required 
for the safety of motorists and workers.  
 
During each closure Jenolan Caves Road 
will be closed at Hampton between Old Bindo  
Road and Duckamloi Road from 7am to 5pm.   

 

 

The closure dates for January are: 

• Tuesday 16 January 2024 
• Wednesday 17 January 2024 
• Thursday 18 January 2024 
• Friday 19 January 2024 
• Monday 22 January 2024 
• Wednesday 24 January 2024 
• Monday 29 January 2024 
• Tuesday 30 January 2024 

 

What will this mean for you? 

A detour will be in place during this work. We 
have included a map to show the alternate route. 

The detour will be via Oberon, Bathurst and 
Lithgow using Duckmaloi Road, O’Connell Road 
and the Great Western Highway in both 
directions.  

The detour will add approximately 1 hour and 40 
minutes additional travel time.   

For people travelling to Oberon from the Blue 
Mountains, this will add approximately 30 
minutes travel time. 

Traffic control and reduced speed limits will also 
be in place after work hours and may affect travel 
times. Motorists should plan ahead and allow 
extra travel time during this work. 

We understand that this work may generate some 
inconvenience and we thank you for your 
patience. 
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Location of work area  

 

 
Traffic changes 

All road users are advised to follow the directions 
of signs and traffic control and slow down on 
approach.  
For the latest traffic updates, call 132 701, visit 
livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic NSW 
App.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 167 499 
 

 

 

Western.Projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

nswroads.work/jcroad 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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